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Sundt Family Reunion Minutes 2022 

The fun-filled Sundt family reunion was hosted by Kim Barmann from July 15-17, 2022 at the 

Angel Fire Resort in Angel Fire, New Mexico.  Ninety-three family members attended the 

reunion and participated in the various events planned for the weekend.  A list of events is 

included below:  

Friday, July 15, 2022  ● Registration- family photo albums- games in community 
board room  

● golf tournament  
● Barbecue- CS Ranch Cabins- Eagle Nest Dam  

Saturday, July 16, 2022   ● Family picnic 
● Family Dinner, Memorial & Pictures - AF Resort Banquet 

Room- Family Photos  
 

Sunday, July 17, 2022 ● Family memorial service and business meeting  

 

Upon conclusion of the Memorial Service, the business meeting began.   
Business Meeting  

Jackie Sundt opened the meeting by thanking Kim Barmann for her effort in organizing and 

planning the Sundt family reunion in Angel Fire, New Mexico.  Current officers were introduced:  

President: Jackie Sundt  

Vice President: Clint Sundt 

Secretary: Deanna Jordan 

Treasurer: Tom Mitchell  

Historian: open 

Communications: Jim and Betty Kay Constand  

officer email phone number  

President: Jackie Sundt  jackncale@yahoo.com 830-438-7378 

Vice President: Clint Sundt  Chsundt@sundt.com 602-920-9640 

mailto:jackncale@yahoo.com
mailto:Chsundt@sundt.com


2 

Treasurer: Tom Mitchell tom.mitchell@mosquero.net 575-673-2204 

Secretary: Deanna Jordan mzdjordan@gmail.com 301-613-0582 

Historian: Audra Mosimann audrawinters@hotmail.com 505-801-2067 

Communications:  
Jim and Betty Constand 

constand@msn.com 505-239-6212 

 

Deanna Jordan read the minutes from the previous business meeting held in Phoenix, Arizona 

in 2018. Jim Constand moved to accept minutes as read and Betty Cole seconded the motion.  

The motion carried; minutes were approved.   

 

Treasurer’s Report  

Tom Mitchell distributed a copy of the treasurer’s report from 7/1/2018 to 6/30/22.   

 Shirley Butts moved to pass Henry’s hat and Duke seconded the motion.    $1,541.00 was 

collected.   

New Business  

Dan Sundt brought up the need to fill the Historian position due the passing of Dolores Sundt.  

He noted that the reunion scrapbook hadn’t been updated in recent years.  Jackie Sundt 

suggested that each host update the scrapbook after hosting the reunion.  There was no further 

discussion until Jeff Isaac moved to nominate Audra Mosimann Winters.  All voted in favor of 

appointing Audra to the role of historian although she wasn’t in the room at the time.    

mailto:tom.mitchell@mosquero.net
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Golf Tournament Results 

Other details are steeped in mystery, but Sy Campbell ended up taking home the win and the 

trophy.  

Scrapbooks 

At a previous reunion, the decision was made to designate one member of each tribe to 

update, store and transport the tribe’s individual scrapbook. The scrapbook keeper for each 

tribe was noted for the record:  

Joe No caretaker  

Cora Michael Eagan 

Berthe Joanne Johnsen 

Martin previously held by Dolores Sundt 

Thoraf previously held by Erick Sundt 

Julia Ashleigh Eubank 

John Kenny Bartlett 

Alice Alice Pierce  

Lenora Henry Moisoman 

Dan Sharon Campbell 

Harald Clint Sundt 

Maren Nia Wheeler  

 

The topic of digitizing scrapbooks was again brought to the floor. Clint Sundt stated that he took 

books 1 and 2 to get them digitized, emphasizing the importance of protecting this information 

for generations to come.  During the discussion about digitizing books, Jim Constand took out 

his phone and was able to take a picture of 3 pages in 1 minute.  It was suggested that digital 

copies be labeled by the name of the tribe matriarch or patriarch followed by the page number.  

(For example: Alice-page 1)  

Recommendations by Jim Constand:  

● label by the name of the tribe matriarch or patriarch and the page number of the 

scrapbook.  (For example: Alice-page 1)  
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● Make sure the photo can be cropped.   

● Email them with the option to reduce size  

● Use best judgment about what to include 

While it could be a lot of work at the beginning, and might take a few 100 hours of processing, 

it can be done.  

Varslek 

Family members were asked to send family updates to Leslie Stratton who is taking over from 

what Dick Sundt had previously created.  The Varslekt web page for addresses and phone 

numbers is  maintained by Jim and Betty Kay Constand.  Updates should be sent via email to 

Betty Constand at betty_constand@msn.com.    

Leslie Stratton reported about the Varslekt, noting that 3 Ring Binder software doesn’t work 

well. Leslie Stratton requested information about graduations, births, deaths.  It was reported 

that 3 Ring Binder software (for VarSlekt) doesn’t work well.  It took 20 hours to get the format 

able to be printed as such there is a need for a software upgrade.   The idea of using 

Ancestry.com was floated.  Jackie Sundt moved to allocate up to $100. for the purchase of 

software.  Linda Nordgulen second the motion which was approved unanimously.  Each tribe 

was asked to send an email with all updates. It was suggested that the contact for updating the 

scrapbook be the same as for updating the Varslekt.  Leslie Stratton stated that she is equipped 

to update the historical records.  

 All family members were encouraged to write a narrative.  The 4th generation family members 

were urged to read the hard copy of the Varslekt. 

Tom Mitchell asked what format is preferred for sending updates.  Leslie Stratton stated that 

Word documents are preferred.  One representative should be appointed for each tribe to 

provide an update for the Varslekt.  Leslie Stratton was thanked for her amazing work for the 

family. Jim and Betty Kay commended Leslie for being the glue that keeps us together.  They 

reiterated it is important to let them know when you change your email or phone number.   

New Business 

Nominations of new officers: 

Dan S. Sundt, Nete Sundt and Erin Mitchell were on the nominating committee.  Dan moved to 

keep the same slate of officers for the next 2 year term.  Shirley Butts seconded the motion. All 

officers agreed to continue in their roles.  The motion was approved unanimously.   

President: Jackie Sundt  

Vice President: Clint Sundt 

Secretary: Deanna Jordan 

mailto:betty_constand@msn.com
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Treasurer: Tom Mitchell  

Historian: Audra Mosimann 

Communications: Jim and Betty Kay Constand  

There was no new nomination committee established.   

Reunion 2024 

Jackie Sundt asked if there was an offer to host the next reunion, to which the response was 

crickets.  It was stressed that time to visit and look at scrapbooks be built into the reunion 

plans.  Jackie Sundt and Sharon Campbell agreed to host the next reunion.  The following 

locations were suggested for the next reunion with the caveat that they should all be in the 

Southwest to ensure greater attendance:  

● Denver, CO 

● Salt Lake City, Utah 

● Fishtail, Montana 

Dan Sundt moved to select Denver, CO as the next location of the 2024 family reunion with the 

comment, Not that I’m going).  Linda Davis seconded the motion.   

Rick Cole offered the benediction.   

Henry Mosimann moved to close the meeting. Neta Sundt seconded the motion and the 

meeting was adjourned at 9:45 AM   

 

Respectfully submitted by Deanna Jordan, secretary.   


